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July 18, 2013 !
Trish Brennan 
Vice President, Human Resources 
The Adrienne Arsht Center for the Performing Arts of  Miami-Dade County 
1300 Biscayne Blvd. 
Miami, FL  33132 
  
Dear Mrs. Brennan,  !
I am delighted to write this letter of  support for music educator Caroline Biggs. From 2009-2013 I served as 
the John S. and James L Knight Founding Director of  Seraphic Fire’s Miami Choral Academy (MCA).  
Seraphic Fire’s Miami Choral Academy, in partnership with Miami-Dade County Public Schools, is a tuition-
free afterschool program serving elementary students and their families in economically disadvantaged 
communities of  Miami-Dade County.  !
Ms. Biggs was a MCA faculty member during the 2012-13 academic year and was responsible for the 3rd 
grade curriculum development and implementation at two of  our MCA afterschool programs. I was 
continually amazed at the ease at which she conveyed difficult subjects to her young students, and continually 
challenged them in their musical development. Even with her high expectations of  her students and rigorous 
curriculum, each lesson was always fun and engaging for her third graders. I often brought visitors to the 
Choral Academy to her class to observe what I considered to be the ideal MCA faculty member.  !
Caroline is a wonderful leader. MCA is a multi-ethnic environment and Caroline proved to be a fantastic 
problem solver and caring role model when working with our challenging population of  inner city students 
and parents. Caroline is a team player. I have been able to count on her to jump in whenever something is 
needed, to cover classes when asked, or lead an ensemble at a moments notice. At our monthly faculty 
meetings Caroline often presented her lesson plans with other MCA teachers and gave them powerful 
classroom tools to use in their musicianship classes. She also communicated with ease to the MCA parent 
community, often acting as a liaison between myself  and her student’s parents.  Caroline believes in adding 
her talents to better the organization as a whole. The Miami Choral Academy has become a more efficient 
organization this past year in large part because of  her contributions.  !
On a personal note, I have seen Caroline truly the change the lives of  our students. She is a gifted teacher. 
Although she is applying for a part-time usher position at the Arsht Center, I would encourage the Arsht 
Center to also employ her skills as an educator and team leader in creating new educational opportunities for 
Arsht Center audiences.  I promise that she will bring the highest quality of  creativity and community 
engagement to your organization.  !
Please do not hesitate to contact me if  you have any questions. I can be reached by email at: 
Shawn@ShawnCrouchMusic.com or by phone at 917-371-6993.  !
Sincerely,  

"  
Shawn Crouch  !
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